## **Larry Adams**

**From:** "Lindsey, Judy" <Judy.Lindsey@maine.gov> **To:** "Larry Adams" <bgradams@roadrunner.com>

**Sent:** Wednesday, March 02, 2011 2:54 PM **Subject:** RE: Study Update - I-395/Route 9

Larry,

I know it has been a long year. During this time MaineDOT has been meeting with the Corps of Engineers (Corps), Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), and U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) to identify the range of alternatives that will be fully analyzed in the Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS). The intent is, if possible, reduce the number of alternatives to be analyzed in the DEIS by dismissing those that would not be permitable or other alternatives have fewer impacts but achieve similar results. This coordination will be completed by this Spring so we can prepare the DEIS for distribution for public comment.

My expectation is late Spring or Summer we will hold an Advisory Committee meeting to discuss everything that has occurred since our last meeting. Please contact me if you have any other questions on the study.

Judy Lindsey Project Manager

Judy Lindsey

Maine Department of Transportation

Bureau of Transportation Systems Planning

16 State House Station

Augusta, Maine 04333-0016

(207) 624-3291

judy.lindsey@maine.gov

**From:** Larry Adams [mailto:bgradams@roadrunner.com]

**Sent:** Wednesday, March 02, 2011 12:06 PM

**To:** Lindsey, Judy **Subject:** Study Update

Two of the proposals are in my backyard. We have not had an update in this matter in well over a year. What is the current status of this study?

Thanks, Larry Adams
17 Woodridge Rd. Brewer